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Polly L. McNeill
DID:  (206) 676-7040
Email:   pollym@summitlaw.com
January 29, 2010
David W. Danner

Director and Executive Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
Consolidated Matter of TG-091933 (WUTC v. Waste Management of Washington, Inc. d/b/a Waste Management Sno-King) & TG 091945 (In re Petition of Waste Management of Washington, Inc. d/b/a Waste Management Sno-King)
Dear Secretary Danner:

At the prehearing conference on the above-identified consolidated matters, the parties agreed to an expedited briefing schedule, which was memorialized in Order 02/03, dated January 25, 2010.  The Order directs the parties to present a Joint Stipulation of Facts today.  

To comply with that directive, I volunteered to prepare the first draft, and transmitted the attached Joint Stipulation of Facts to Jon Thompson for his review and approval yesterday.  This morning, Mr. Thompson informed me Staff is unwilling to sign on this Stipulation.  Mr. Thompson’s position is that the Commission can assume these facts to be true for purposes of deciding the Petition under a summary determination standard (, i.e. if assumed for the purposes of the Petition to be true, would Waste Management be entitled to relief requested), but because he feels that the draft Stipulation goes beyond the facts that are material to the case and because Staff cannot verify the truth of many of the statements, Staff will not sign it.  Mr. Thompson has assured me that Staff does not dispute the facts as presented in Waste Management’s Petition for Rule Interpretation Or Alternatively For Modification or Exemption.  Mr. Thompson has recommended the facts be presented by declaration with Waste Management’s Reply to Commission Staff next week, instead of a Joint Stipulation.

We intend to proceed on that course of action, but this letter is intended to document our good faith efforts to comply with the directives of Order 02/03.  Waste Management will instead present these facts, as well as any others that are relevant to its Reply, by declaration.

Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

SUMMIT LAW GROUP PLLC
Polly L. McNeill
cc:
Jon Thompson


Jim Sells


Judge Torem


